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DATE :
September 16, 2008
TO: 

Mayor Tom Potter



Commissioner Sam Adams


Commissioner Nick Fish


Commissioner Randy Leonard

Commissioner Dan Saltzman



City Auditor Gary Blackmer

FROM:  
Yvonne L. Deckard

Director, Bureau of Human Resources

SUBJECT:
Create a new Nonrepresented classification, Regulatory Division Manager.
The attached Ordinance creates a new Nonrepresented classification, Regulatory Division Manager, in order to reclassify an authorized position in the Revenue Bureau, Office of Finance and Management.
Background
The position allocated to this classification will manage the Regulatory Division within the Revenue Bureau.  As background, supervision of work in the Regulatory Section was previously assigned to a License and Tax Supervisor.  However, with the growth in the workload for Special Event Permit program, and the need to reorganize the Regulatory Section to better reflect program expectations, risks and visibility, it became critical to split responsibilities between two positions and add additional management duties to a position that would manage the regulatory programs at a division level.  The Bureau of Human Resources conducted a classification review and determined that no current classifications sufficiently described the duties of this position; therefore a new classification of Regulatory Division Manager was developed.  

We are recommending a Nonrepresented salary range 11 for this classification.  
There is no direct cost associated with the creation of this classification.  No new positions are being created. However, a position in the FY 08-09 budget for the Revenue Bureau is being reclassified to this classification, resulting in a higher salary grade for that position. The difference in cost for a full fiscal year, assuming top of range, would be $43,831. Funds to cover this cost are in this year’s budget.
Recommendation

I recommend that the Mayor and City Council approve this ordinance.  
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